

SPMS PTSO Meeting Minutes

Meeting held: December 11, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at Lillie Nay's home

Attendees: Dawn Evans, Lillie Nay, Kelly Bradley, Lisa Greenberg, and Tracey Shelton

WELCOME:

- The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.
- Due to the absence of a quorum, the minutes of the October and November meetings could not be approved.
- Principal's Report: Mrs. Carnall and her representatives were unable to attend the meeting, so no Principal's report could be given.
- SPMS Student Council President: Ethan Foss was unable to attend the meeting due to the meeting taking place off campus.
- President's report:
- Treasurer's Report: The checking account has \$29,066.16, and the savings account has \$2,000.00.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

- Fundraising (Kim Chinn) Due to Kim's absence Tracey discussed the upcoming distribution for the Winter bundtlette fundraiser. Although it had been a smaller fundraiser, it was still a good fundraiser as 48 sales were made. By contrast the November bundlette fundraiser had 95 sales.
 - The upcoming fundraisers include Poppin Box Popcorn sales in February/March and Crumbl Cookie sales in April.
- Spirit Wear / Membership (Lillie Nay) Both Spirit Wear and Membership are pretty much over for the year, there are however a couple of items coming in every month.
- Raider Store (Kelly Bradley) The Raider Store has been a great success. Themes have been added to bring some excitement to the store. The number of donations that the Raider Store has received has made an impact on the store and the budget.
- Character Counts (Reka Beane) Nov and Dec Character Counts! Lunches have been sponsored by Watson Realty Corp Hodges Blvd Office. Lunches are going well.
- Business Partners (Kevin Evans) No new BP but have a had few reach out. Will start working on the 24-25 BP paperwork.

NEW BUSINESS:

- The book drive: The book drive was discussed as it is on the horizon for the month of January.
- Sign-Up Genius: The purchase of an annual membership to Sign-Up Genius was discussed. The cost was \$80.91. The purchase was approved.
- Chip In for charity: The TPC Chip in for Charity was discussed. A flyer would be needed as people would need to order tickets through the link and the PTSO would receive a certain percentage from the sales. Dawn would be the point person in this.
- Book Objection Committee: Dawn mentioned that SJCSD is looking for volunteers to join the District's Book
 Objection committee to discuss books that may be banned. Please reach out to Dawn should you wish to join this committee.
- PTSO & Winter Guard: The PTSO was asked to sponsor the food trucks at the Winter Guard Family and Friends event on January 12, 2024.